PYMORE VILLAGE MANAGEMENT COMPANY
	Name of meeting
	Pymore Village management ComPANY ANNUAL GENERAL Meeting No 8

	Date meeting held
	7 April 2017

	Where meeting held
	WI Hall, North St, Bridport

	Present
	Steve Wilkinson 

( CHAIR)
	Maggie Cooper

Company Secretary
	Peter Williams

Treasurer
	Pauline Newitt

Director
	Richard Gillingham

Director
	

	
	Jimmy Gbadebo
	Tish Beamish
	Gary Jones

Chris Jones
	Rod Axell
	Ian Newitt
	Tricia Miller

	
	Andy Connolly
	Phil Penstone
	Eliot Forsey +1
	Cath Williams
	Lorraine Wilkinson
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Apologies
	Jill Gillingham
	Lorna Coward
	Hilary Mackenzie
	
	
	

	
	Liz Nichols

Lloyd Gomme
	Allan King

Mary King
	Edward Hall & Rachel Coney
	Monty Crook

Mecki Testroet
	
	Jonathan Brown

Kate Brown

	 Minutes agreed and signed as a true record
	
	
	
	
	
	


	AGENDA

ITEM
	ACTION
	BY WHOM
	DATE TO BE COMPLETED BY

	1. Chairman’s remarks
	· The chair opened the meeting at 8pm, welcomed everyone and introduced the board to the assembled shareholders. Apologies listed above.
	
	

	2. Adoption of AGM minutes from 2016
	The minutes from the 2015 AGM held on 15th April 2016 March were approved. Proposed by Ian Newitt and seconded by Jimmy Ghadebo.
	
	

	3. Company Secretary Report 2016
	Maggie Cooper went on to give her report on the year’s activities
 ( attached to the minutes) and available on the PVMC website.
	
	

	4. Accounts for 2016
	Peter Williams gave his report on the financial situation re PVMC
 ( attached to the minutes) and available on the PVMC website.
The 2016 accounts were adopted, proposed by Rod Axell and seconded by Tricia Miller.
	
	

	5. Re -election of directors
	The board members were all re-elected for a further 12 months.
	
	

	6. Open Forum
	· Rod Axell asked three questions:-
1. The trees along the leat need some maintenance in places – will this be done this summer/autumn? This is an annual exercise and Forest and Tree care will give advice on which trees need attention.

2. Parking outside the Twisting Rooms is a problem. The view from the board was that parking all over the village is a problem. Some residents have as many as 5 cars per household with only 1-2 parking spaces. There are numerous works vehicles which are prohibited by the Deed of Covenant but persistently park, even at weekends, making access difficult and most likely impossible for large emergency vehicles needing quick access. It would be helpful if works vehicles could be left at the depot at least at the weekends when visitors are also present.
3. Noise and debris from Turner Build affects the far end of Suttil Crescent. The company has a permanent skip which is rarely emptied. MC to write to the CEO of the Pension Fund which owns the site.

Eliot Forsey suggested that an item could be included in the next newsletter about consideration with parking.

· Andy Connolly asked if the pine tree opposite 2-4 Threadmill Lane could be cut back as it sheds constantly and this was agreed.

·  He also stated that there was rubbish in the leat. MC commented that the leat would be cleared of rubbish once again this summer and that Magna Housing would be billed for the expense, which is caused repeatedly by one of their tenants.

· He also noted that the fencing between the car park and the leat was in need of replacement/repair. The board will check this at the annual walk around, due shortly.

· Liz Nichols suggested to MC that an alternative night for the AGM might be considered. The general opinion from the floor was that Friday evenings would generate most residents including second home owners.
	MC

MC
	ASAP

August

	
	The meeting was closed by the chair at approximately 8.45pm
	
	


	Completed by
	Maggie Cooper

	Circulated to
	All shareholders
	Pymore website
	
	
	
	

	Representation
	From 13 households
	Threadmill Lane x 4
	Suttil Crescent x 3
	Pymore Island x 2
	Morbae Grove x 4
	Pond End x 0


